
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Cherrington Way and Glaston Drive, Solihull) 
(Restricted Parking Zone and Restriction of Waiting) Order 2022 

 
Statement of Reasons 

 

Solihull Council’s ‘School Streets’ project which seeks to aid and promote active travel to school 
whilst addressing a number of traffic related issues, are due to be implemented in nearby streets, 
therefore, to reduce the risk of displacing parking into other locations it is proposed to introduce 
parking restrictions at School arrival and departure times. 
 
At Cherrington Way and the northwest side of Glaston Drive this will be achieved through the 
introduction of parking restrictions. The intention being to discourage all day parking and obstructive 
parking/excessive waiting at school drop off and pick up times. 
 
The Order is expected to have a positive impact by reducing instances of obstructive and dangerous 
parking, improving the quality of life for residents and enhancing the providing greater road safety for 
school children. 
 
It is recommended that parking restrictions be advertised as shown on Plan Nos. 9026a and 9026b. 
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